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CSR (Corporate Social Responsibility) has become mandatory for profit earning organizations or 

businesses to take care of society by contributing some percentage (2%) of their earning 

according to the Companies Act, 2013. Even though ours is not for profit Institution, we 

strongly felt the future managers whom we groom should understand their CSR and we also 

tried to inculcate this kind of feelings among them; we planned accordingly. 

Hence, CSR activities during even semesters of our Academic Programs were planned in the 

month of April, 2016 and we decided to have two venues, viz., SNEHA SADAN and 

MISSIONARIES OF CHARITY; our faculties Dr. Surabhi Jha and Mr. Abraham Varughese had gone 

to make necessary arrangement and finally we took up such activities on May 26-27, 2016. 

 

                                                         Program @ Sneha Sadan 

A Home for Homeless 

Sneha Sadan is a place where hapless children and the aged are taken care; there are 17 

children and 11 aged people. Our students had busy schedule with them and in the process of 

making their lives interesting they played games, arranged competitions like drawing, cultural 

activities, blowing the balloon and all types of feel good situations. 

The students shared each and every thing with them and a state of emotional bond could be 

created; they played guitar to make the inmates move with musical rhythm and forget their 

suffering. At the end the winners were rewarded with prizes; all such prizes were sponsored by 

the students only. 

 

                                                           Missionaries of Charity 

                                                        A home of the Destitute 

It was our pleasure to go and meet the inmates in Missionaries of Charity, M S Palya, Bangalore;  

we just lost ourselves by seeing them and we had feelings that how fortunate we were getting 

great life and being so healthy. Each and every person we met was abnormal, physically and 

mentally retarded. We gave them biscuits and fruits to eat; there were feelings as if they were 

eating from the hands of their kith and kin. We made them play games and danced with them. 

The situation of joy continued till the inmates were fed up. The students loved them, shared 

and cared them for a while as if they all happened to belong to one family. Our students bought 

toys for the young inmates at Sneha Sadan, the young ones over there felt very happy. Apart 

from gifts given to them, financial contribution of Rs. 1610/- was also given on the occasion. 

Both faculty member and students were thrilled to do a bit humanitarian service to these 

organizations of the unfortunate ones. 


